DP&L

February 27, 2014

Mr. Klaus Lambeck

The Ohio Power Siting Board
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, Ohio 43215

RE: Pre-Application Notification Letter for DP&L’s Proposed West Milton-Eldean 138 kV
Transmission Line Project

Dear Mr. Lambeck,

In accordance with Chapter 4906-5-08 of the Ohio Administrative Code (OAC), The Dayton
Power and Light Company (DP&L) hereby submits the Pre-Application Notification Letter for
its proposed West Milton-Eldean Transmission Line Project---a new 17-mile 138 kV line from
the existing West Milton Substation to the existing Eldean Substation located northwest of Troy,
Ohio.

The purpose of the proposed new 138 kV line is to ensure that adequate transmission system
voltages are maintained in the northwest arca of the DP&L transmission system under various
outage conditions, as required to comply with the mandatory North American Electric Reliability
Corporation (NERC) reliability standards. The proposed project has been approved by both the
PJM Board and FERC.

The routes under consideration largely follow road right-of-way (often where electric distribution
lines already exist) and DP&L’s existing transmission line right-of-way (south and west of West
Milton). The proposed routes were also designed to align with property lines. It is anticipated that
the new line will be installed on single wood poles, with steel poles at select locations, averaging
70-90 feet in height.

The public informational meeting will be held from 6 to 8 PM on Tuesday, March 25, 2014, in
the auditorium of Milton Union School, 7610 Milton-Potsdam Road, West Milton, Ohio 45383.

DP&L anticipates seeking waivers for two requirements in OAC 4906-5-04(A). The first waiver
is related to the requirement that the alternate route shall not have more than 20% in common
with the preferred route. The second waiver is related to the requirement that all certificate
applications for electric transmission facilities shall include fully developed information on two

routes.
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Should you have any questions regarding this proposed project, please give me a call at (937)
259-7262.

Sincerely,

A Z 7/777»%//
Hertzel Shamash
Vice President, Resource Planning
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